






























HVPTO+HBEF	Joint	General	Meeting		
		

June	14th		2022	@	7:30	PM	‐	Vista			

Call	to	Order	‐	7:35	pm	

HVPTO	Approval	of	Minutes	from	May	15,	2022.	Suzzie Carroll made a motion to 
approve.  Ryan McDowel  second.  All approved.   

Dolphin	Awards:	

Courtney O’Connor, Tiffany Soperino, Monique Vranesh, Liz Tyndorf, Autumn Stephens, and Julie 
Schmirler.  

Vote	on	2022‐2023	HVPTO	Budget.		Lena: A few updates.  We increased the teacher 
appreciation and honor roll.  Special projects has increased to $130,000.    

Lisa Gardner made a motion to approve.  Nicole Ellison second.  All approved.   

Vote	on	2022‐2023	Executive	Slate.		

President: Nicole Ellison 

Co-President: Andy Steinhoff 

Secretary: Lisa Gibson 

Treasurer: Kristen Neer 

Assistant Treasurer: Rachel Kuppinger 

Deposit Treasurer: Ryan Davis 

Co VP of Communication/Social Media: Jennifer Kucera 

Co VP of Communication/Surf Report: Jeff Ackerman 

Co VP of Communication/Room Parents: Veronica Gathercole 

VP of Community Service: Sandra Endo 



VP of Operations: Lisa Vargas Gardner 

VP of Volunteers and Events: Laura Harris 

VP of Volunteers and Events: Kelly Mancuso 

Open nominations: closed. Lisa Gibson made a motion to vote.  Ryan McDowell second.  All in favor.  
	
HVPTO	Activities	Completed	

● Parking lot fundraiser - May 28-30. Raised $11,000 
● Honor Roll Breakfast - June 3. Lena chaired.  Kids were happy.  No need to register in the future. 
● Senior Send Off - June 2. It was really amazing.  All seniors came back to Valley school.  Want to 

have this event again in the future.  
● Book Fair - June 6-10. It was successful.  Ms. Myers had good books but need more books to 

choose from.  Made around $2,300.  
● PE Uniform inventory - June 6-10. We have SO many! 

 
HVPTO	Upcoming	Activities		

● Field/Beach/Sweet Treat Days - June 15, 21. Sweet treats happening tomorrow.  Field day 
tomorrow at Vista.    

● White Party - June 15.  At Marthas.  Wear white! 
● 8th Grade Promotion Dance - June 17. Still need bouncers.  In the past, 7th grade parents 

helped with the 8th grade graduation and dance.  It’s a pay it forward situation.  Kids don’t want 
their 8th grade parents there.   

● Yearbook Distribution.  8th graders get theirs tomorrow and everyone else on Monday. We have 
a few extras.  2 boxes were crushed so no extra Valley yearbooks.  15 extra View.  Ask teachers if 
you need help getting books. 

● Used Supply Drive. Bin is there.  Select list this year.  

HVPTO		Executive	Board	Reports: 

● Treasurer,	Lena	Hansen:	Parking lot fundraiser made around $11,000.  Dolphin Dash made 
almost $114,000.  Revenue is up from last year.  	

● VP	Community	Service,	Nicole	Ellison:	  So much gratitude for board members leaving!  	
● President,	Becky	Scholten:	Thank you everyone!!! It’s been fun and rewarding! I will still be 

here.  It’s been a pleasure!	
	
	
Other	Reports: 
Ms.	Dillion	‐	Vista	Rep:  Open house was amazing! Fund being filled with families.  Excited for field day!  Book 
fair was great.  The rugby team came and the kids enjoyed.  Nurse Shelly and Ms. Myers won teacher of the 
year awards and they were fabulous!  Want to say a big thank you for all that’s put into this school.   
Ms.	Heath	‐	Valley	Middle	School	Rep: Amazed at how well done everything is from HBEF/PTO.  It’s so 
successful.  Quality in everything you do!  8th grade promotion being at Valley is charming and more 
community feeling.  Senior sendoff, over 100 students came.  It definitely needs to continue…lots of memories!  



Have our softball game tomorrow.  CASP testing wrapped up.  Hasn’t been done in a few years.  Students were 
fabulous as it was tough testing. Open house was great seeing all the families.  7th grade sex ed is awesome.  
Have a flag ceremony on the 20th.  Bike safety video is well produced.   Kids are excited for their yearbooks.  
Staff is moving around.  Question about the locker cleanout.  Can we put boxes in the hallway?  
Jessica	Bledsoe	‐	Valley	Principal	Update:	Sweet treats at the baseball game, softball themed.  Honor roll 
breakfast was awesome.  Principal of the day kids lived it up!  Went to a safe space meeting.  Have an assembly 
next Monday.  Employees of the year: Denise Vellutini/Stern, Kerri Aleman, and Hillary Overbeck. 5th grade 
went to Knotts Berry Farm.  Promotion, lots going on.  Excited to celebrate our 8th graders.  Becky, so many 
thank yous! 8thg graders went to the Museum of Tolerance and had a great experience learning about the 
holocaust, hate and kindness.  Going to be going again…it made a big impact! 
On	behalf	of	Lisa	Tanita: F&P assessments done.  Open house and Field day.  Had a volunteer thank you sing.  
Prepping for a big move.  Touring of View campus.  Principal of the day was really fun! 
Doug	Gardner	‐	School	Board	Update:	Thank you to everyone on the board.  Welcome the new members! 
New school board seats will be available.  Exciting summer with the opening of View.  
Dr.	Johnson‐	District	Update:	Thank you to outgoing members.  School Safety - safety assessment.  Active 
shooter drills were not in place here when I started.  Worked with the HBPD.  Run, hide, distract meeting 3 
times now per year.  Crisis response protocol happening but not for public distribution.  Threat assessment 
brought in and trained.  Suicide assessment brought in and trained.  Been asked about these events.  This isn’t 
new.  Lots of research being done on how to keep schools safe.  Working with local law enforcement and our 
chief of police is great and spending lots of time with us.  Chief is doing table top exercises for complete 
mapping and all on the same page.  Doing it in July.  Last assessment was in 2018.  Doing another eval this 
summer.  New campus so what more can we do?  We were the number 1 social emotional wellness program 
and this is the best indicator.  Bring in ‘Say Something” students report and how to know the signs.  Writing a 
grant for marriage and family therapists.  Our counselors are great but are school based counselors.  Family 
therapists have mental health counseling.  Working with the board about reviews.   
Senior sendoff was great! We have been going to high schools and asked about how Hermosa has prepared 
them for high school.  Learning pathways want to be better aligned and for how to prepare students.   
Bledsoe is working on a wellness center at our school.  Alcove youth center with Beach Cities leans to high 
schoolers.   
TK/K View parents got the first tour of View.  Showing empty spaces but lots of energy. 
Friday was fun for other people.  Becky & PTO thank you!  Keep everything going!  

	

Adjournment	9:02	pm	

Respectfully	Submitted,		

	

Laura	Harris	

PTO	secretary	


